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SWG "Growing up in out-of-home care", CFP for ISCHE 2019 Porto: 
During the Porto session, we will examine the very conditions of this research: from archival, 

methodological and ethical points of view. Proposals for contributions are particularly welcome in the 

following two areas: 

1. The openness and accessibility of archives, to researchers but also to former “beneficiaries” of 

youth protection policies. 

What are the conditions (legal, organisational, political, ethics, etc.) that facilitate or, on the 

contrary, restrict access to archives? What is the impact of recent developments on the right to 

privacy, the right to information and the right to the truth, and in which way those rights could 

collide with one another? To what extent does the accessibility of records to research or 

former children in care change current practices, particularly in terms of record keeping by 

child welfare or judicial actors? 

2. The conditions of archives. 

Apart from institutions without any archives, the archives still available are normally full of gaps. 

Moreover, the information available in archives is generally generated by groups with specific 

interest, such as directors, professionals, the inspectorate, etc. How those archives can still give 

answers on researcher’s questions on children growing up in out-of-home care?  

3. Examining ‘growing up in out-of-home care from the point of the care-leavers 

Recent historiography of childhood and youth has made actors and their agency a new research 

paradigm. From now on, it is no longer just a matter of questioning the history of youth policies 

and treatment; it has become essential to consider this history from the point of view of the care-

leavers concerned, in particular by striving to "give them a voice". This approach raises numerous 

ethical and methodological questions: how to analyse and restore these voices of young people in 

their absence and without their consent? How to recognise “authentic” voices from 

“institutionalised” ones? Besides, to what extent does the oral inquiry address the many gaps in or 

lack of archives and, if so, what particular challenges do researchers face when using the oral 

inquiry with adult foster children? Are there other avenues to explore, such as writing workshops, 

theatrical performances, or providing the public with intimate or family archives? 

 
 


